| am writing for you to oppose HB 2942, | have several concerns with this bill not only as a parent, but as a school board member for
Phoenix-Talent Schools. The schools most important job is to educate students and to keep them safe, This bill will put doubts in
families mind when it comes to their students safety,

The crimes that are proposed to be removed include manufacturing and delivering controlled substances, some within 1,000 feet of
a school. These are not one time convection crimes, they more than likely had sold or made controlled substances that resulted in
effecting many people within the community, some of them could be future students. There is a reason teachers, staff, and
volunteers are to follow higher standards, they are role models to our students, and parents are entrusting their children's education
and safety with these adults.

Please consider voting no on HB 2942 for the safety our our students.



